
NBSC welcomes Direct Recruit Officers :  

Induction Programme 12 to 23 December 2016 

The Induction programmes for Direct Recruit Officers was conducted in 

NBSC during 12-23 December, 2016. The programmes for 92 officers were 

conducted in three batches. Dr. Harsh Kumar Bhanwala, Chairman, 

accompanied by Shri M. K. Mudgal, CGM, HRMD graced the inaugural 

event on 12 December, 2016. It was a memorable occasion for the DRs, 

being welcomed into organisation by the Chairman, the head of the 

NABARD Parivar. In the inaugural address, the Chairman advised the 

DRs to inculcate the values of NABARD that we hold dear. Integrity, 

sincerity, professionalism and empathy for the farmers and the poor 

residing in rural areas are our core values, he emphasised. 

The induction programme covered broad areas of NABARD’s functions 

comprising business, development, institution building and supervision. 

The sessions mainly focussed on imparting basic knowledge on different 

work areas besides soft skills on business etiquette, organisational 

communication and working in teams. Inputs on NABARD Staff Rules, 

Preventive Vigilance and Prevention of Sexual Harassment in Work Place 

were also provided. The programme which concluded on 23 December 

2016 was highly appreciated by the participants. 

A few photographs taken on the occasion are attached below: 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 


